VILLAGE OF BELMONT

REGULAR BOARD MEETING MINUTES

A regular meeting by the Board of Trustees for the Village of Belmont was held on Wednesday, December 21, 2022 and called to order by Village President Brad Bockhop at 7:00 PM in the Community Building.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.
Present were Trustees Kay Austin, Kathy Riechers, Mark Pinch, Jason Brecker, and Dennis Popp.  Derek Riechers arrived at 7:15 PM.  Also present were Clerk-Treasurer, Julie Abing, Public Work’s Director, Tony Kunz and Delta 3 Engineering, Dan Dreessens.  
Verification was given by Ms. Abing that the meeting had been properly noticed.
A motion was made by Austin seconded by Brecker to approve the agenda, the minutes from the last board meeting, the Clerk-Treasurer’s financial report, and the lists of invoices for payment.  Motion carried.
Citizen’s Comments – There was no one present.
Police Report for November 2022 was submitted by K. Malott.
Delta 3 Engineering submitted an updated Industrial Wastewater Discharge Permit Agreement for Saputo.  New agreement includes the updated Sewer Rates. A motion was made by Brecker and seconded by Pinch to move to agenda item #10A Item 5.  Motion carried.  Motion by Brecker seconded by Popp to approve the updated Industrial Wastewater Discharge Permit Agreement for Saputo.  Motion carried.  Dan will forward the new agreement on to Saputo.
Trustee Popp suggested the Village Board consider recognizing Nodolf Lumber for their years of service to the Village of  Belmont and Welcome Branded Gear as a new business.    
Trustees agreed to allow the Food Pantry funds to be moved over and fall under the Village’s 501(3)(c) non-profit account.  Food Pantry will establish its own bank account for these funds.
Austin reported on the Cemetery Committee Meeting that was held on December 13, 2022.  Committee discussed burials per space.  Committee voted to allow 1 burial w/1 cremation per space or 2 cremations per space.  No other combinations will be allowed moving forward.  
Bockhop reported on the Plan Commission Meeting that was held on December 19, 2022.  Commission reviewed a CSM for Nodolf Lumber and reviewed the preliminary plat for the Liberty Ridge Subdivision.
Motion by Austin seconded by K. Riechers to approve the recommendation from the Plan Commission to approve the Certified Survey Map for Nodolf Lumber.  Motion carried.
A motion was made by Pinch and seconded by Popp to approve a new Class “A” Retailer’s Fermented Malt Beverage & Class “A” Retailer’s Intoxicating Liquor License for 2022-2023 for JJ Mart LLC contingent on documents providing the sale of the property has been completed.  Roll call: All “Aye”.  Motion carried.
A motion was made by Brecker and seconded by Austin to approve a new 2022-2023 Cigarette & Tobacco Products Retail License for JJ Mart LLC contingent on documents providing the sale of the property has been completed.  Roll call: All “Aye”.  Motion carried.

At 7:30 PM, a motion was made by Brecker and seconded by K. Riechers to adjourn the meeting.  Motion carried.
The next scheduled regular meeting of the Village of Belmont Board will be at 7:00 PM on Wednesday, January 4, 2023 in the Community Building.
___________________________


____________________________
Bradley A. Bockhop, Village President

Julie A. Abing, Clerk-Treasurer
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